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This letter responds to recent allegations by Mr. Paulsen related to the Reciprocal Parking and 
Driveway Easement, created in the document entitled "Grant of Reciprocal Easements" executed 
on July 25, 19561 ("Easement") between Sonoma County Assessor Parcel Number 125-111-37 
("Commission Property") and a portion of Sonoma County Assessor Parcel Number 125-111-45, 
46, 47 and 48 ("Paulsen Property"). 

As set forth below, it is the conclusion of the Office of County Counsel that the terms of the 
Easement do not prevent or limit the development of the Roseland Village on the Commission 
Property as currently proposed. The Easement does not bar the development of the Commission 
Property, nor does the development of the Commission Prope1ty overburden the Easement. As 
such, there is no reason that Permit Sonoma should not continue with its review of the proposed 
plans of the Commission Prope1ty. 

A. Background

On July 25, 1956, Roseland Village and Codding Enterprises executed the Easement. At the time 
of the Easement's creation, Roseland Village owned the parcels that make up the cunent 
Commission Prope1ty. Codding Enterprises owned a portion of what is today the Paulsen Prope1ty. 
The Paulsen Property has since expanded beyond what was originally owned by Codding 
Enterprises and, thus, what is the beneficiary of the Easement. When the Easement was created, 
the Commission Prope1ty and the relevant po1tion of the Paulsen Prope1ty contained various store 
buildings (and parking spaces to serve those stores), together, lmown as the Roseland Village 
shopping center. 

1 Recorded in Book 1467 Page 415 of the Official Records 
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